PUBLIC WAYS SAFETY COMMITTEE
BOLTON, MA 01740

OCTOBER 23, 2019

Mary Ciummo, our chairman, opened the meeting at 7:00pm at the Town Hall. Mike Keller and
Leslie Breeze also attended.

We reviewed and approved minutes from our recent meeting.

In conjunction with the current road updates in the town center, we continued our discussion
of reducing the speed in that area. We approved the request and will ask the Board of
Selectmen to reduce the speed in the town center from 30mph to 25mph. Mary will forward to
them our request along with state paperwork and a related article.

Recently along both Sugar Road and Golden Run Road speed counters were seen. We reached
out to both the Highway Department and the Police Department, neither of them was aware of
who placed them.

Speed signs along Sugar Road have been inventoried and there appears to be some
inconsistencies and potentially some missing signs. We will attempt to identify any signs that
need to be replaced.

Speed sign data was not available.

Mike will be attending the 2019 Moving Together Conference in Boston tomorrow. We look
forward to learning from him the information he gathered there.

Before the end of the year we hope to meet with Police Chief Nelson. We especially want to
discuss last year’s attempt to hire a full time Traffic Officer and how we can help to make it a
reality this year.

Our next meeting is scheduled for November 13t. Tonight’s minutes recorded by Leslie Breeze.
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